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An opening was cut in the side of the drum near the bottom;
no water drained out.

The drum cover was removed revealing a thin layer of water.
This was poured off into a container and estimated to be about
3 ounces.

The drum was removed and the solidified mass broken up revealing
it to be completely homegeneous (by visual iaspection) and
without any additional water.

Conclusions:

(a)

(b)

(e)

The three ounces of water poured off the top of the mass is
believed to have been due to condensation within the drum as
a result of prematurely (as compared to Hittman procedure)
closing the drum in order to bring it back to TMI.

The pro~ess used by the Hittman system is acceptable as a
solidification agent for disposal of the Radiac Wash currently
being used for decontamination of the auxiliary building.

Further testing will be required to verify that the specific
system design which would be used by Hittman could produce
similarly acceptable results. However, this should not be
difficult to accomplish and can, therefore, be done if Hittman
is the successful bidder.
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